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Dear Georg,
 
Your Research Office should have had notification that your grant has been extended till 30 June
2016. 
 
With regards to ESRC attendance to the event, I have sent  details to your grant case officer.  I
am assuming that as you haven’t heard that they have decided that they can’t attend.  I’m afraid
the dangers of administrative cuts means that the ESRC has less opportunity to engage with the
science it actually funds at an operational level. 
 
Best wishes,
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From: Georg von Graevenitz [mailto:g.v.graevenitz@qmul.ac.uk] 
Sent: 17 March 2016 14:56
To: 
Subject: Workshop April & Extension Request
 
Dear ,

 attached an updated program for the workshop in April. We have moved the event to
QMUL's Whitechapel Campus due to the need for a larger room for the presentation at 6
p.m. on the 13th.

 There is a map at the bottom of page 2 indicating where the building is to be found.

  , who is the ESRC funded RA on the project, wrote to me yesterday



regarding our request for an extension. Do you have some idea when this will be decided?

Best wishes,

  Georg
  

--
Georg von Graevenitz
Senior Lecturer in Quantitative Methods |   
School of Business and Management | Queen Mary University of London | Mile End, London
E14NS. |
busman.qmul.ac.uk | g.v.graevenitz@qmul.ac.uk | 
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